
Marine Corps League 
Bartelme-Schwefel Detachment 349  
 

 
Minutes of Meeting, June 12, 2018 

 
OPENING CEREMONY 
Commandant Gary Stueber called the meeting to order at 1930 hours at the Aero Park. League RITUAL 
conducted to open meeting. Eighteen members and no guests attended. 
 
Role Call of Officers 
Winter, Dobratz, Maass, Kloth, and Wickert absent. 
 
Application for Membership 
New member Ken Baurassa sworn in. 
 
Award/Membership Presentations 
None 
 
Installation of New Officers 
None 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Commandant’s Report: 
Commandant Stueber no report. 
 
Adjutant’s Report: 
 
Reading of Minutes 
A motion to accept, and seconded was made to approve the May meeting minutes with corrections. The 
motion carried. 
 
Correspondence 
--Bank statement and completed transmittals. 
--Membership renewal for Stellpflug received.  
 
Membership 
--Official total Detachment 349 membership per Marine Corps League Central Division is 99, which 
includes 62 paid for life members, 6 associate paid for life members, 29 paid and 2 unpaid.  Corrections 
of deceased members still have not been processed, so member total is 97(?). 
 
Paymaster’s Report: 
Paymaster’s Report presented and approved as read subject to future audit. 



 
Chaplain’s Report: 
No report.   
 
League Officer’s Reports: 
--Fernando Rodriguez provided Service & Legislative report. On July 4th, veterans may receive free 
tickets to Milwaukee Brewer home game on a 1st come, 1st serve basis.  
 
Committee Reports: 
--Gene Stocks reported upcoming Watertown Military Show. Need volunteers for 4 hour shifts to sell 
food tickets. Volunteers to be compensated for lunch. Coordinate with Gene. 
--Judy Wade reported deadline for Ken Kropf scholarship applications is July 15, 2018.  Application form 
and instructions are posted on Detachment website. 
--Roger Block reported on Aero Park maintenance. Discussion to remove extra trash cans, not emptied 
by city. Need volunteers for park mowing. 
--Jerry Hepp reported that 23rd Annual Benefit Golf Outing is scheduled for August 25th at Windwood 
Golf Course with shotgun start at 0900.  Need hole sponsors and door prizes. Forms will be available 
next meeting.  Following golf a picnic will be held at Aero Park with naming ceremony for Veteran of the 
Year.  
 
Unfinished Business: 
--Wade reported on recent updates to the Detachment 349 website at mcl349.org 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
--Motion made and seconded for Detachment 349 to sponsor a hole for $50 in the ROC Youth Center 
Golf Tournament.  Members approved. 
--Motion made and seconded to pay bills. Members approved. 
 
Good of the League 
None. 
 
Announcements 
--Meet & Greet with SSgt Tim Chambers at Silver Eagle on June 20th.   
--Moving Wall at Watertown Military Show from June 21st to 25th. 
--Watertown Military Show dates are June 23rd to 24th. 
--Color Guard to be lead unit in Watertown 4th of July parade. 
--Retired Marine Corps CWO4 Mike Wenger to be featured speaker at Memorial Day ceremony at 
Veteran’s Park in Watertown, WI. 
 
Drawings 
--Attendance drawing was Gary Gregory. He won $100. Next month pot will be $10. 
--50/50 drawing winner of $18 cash was Roger Block. 
--Mark Stellpflug won a Marine Corps bottle opener. 
  
 
 
CLOSING CEREMONY 



Having no further business, the meeting was closed by paying respect to the colors and offering a closing 
prayer. The Sergeant-at-Arms declared the meeting closed.  The next official meeting of Detachment 
349 is at 1930 hours on Tuesday, July 12, 2018 at the Aero Park. 
 

Commandant: Gary Stueber                                                                       Adjutant: Judy Wade 

 
 
 


